
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 22 JANUARY 2007


EX.009/07
CUMBRIA SUB REGIONAL HOUSING STRATEGY (Key Decision)

Portfolio - Sustainable Communities


Subject Matter - The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.04/07 enclosing a report (DS.105/06) which was considered by the Executive on 18 December 2006 (Minute excerpt EX.297/06) containing the final version of the Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy.  The Executive had forwarded the Strategy to the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee for consideration and comment.

The Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 18 January 2007 (Minute Reference COS.10/07) had considered the report and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.  The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and reported that the Committee had welcomed the Strategy which was  a good example of District Councils in Cumbria working together at a strategic level.  The Committee had also expressed concerns that Carlisle may be disadvantaged if a single pot of funding for Cumbria was introduced.

The Sustainable Communities Portfolio holder echoed the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee's concern regarding the potential funding situation.  She welcomed the Strategy but stated that there were some gaps which needed to be addressed and the Strategy would need to be regularly reviewed, updated and monitored.

Summary of options rejected - None

DECISION

That the final version of the Cumbria Sub Regional Housing Strategy, including the market assessments for the 3 housing markets covered by the Carlisle District, be recommended to the Council for approval.

Reasons for Decision - To recommend the Strategy to the Council for final approval.

